Howgate Community Council (HCC)
April 21st, 2016
Present: Kirsten Sadler (Acting Chair), Graham Young (GY), Ian Quigley (IQ), David Wilson(DW), Adrian FitzGerald (AF)
In attendance: CS Michele Lindsay, Councillor Rosie, Tommy Goldie (TG, Midlothian Council), Pat FitzGerald
1. Apologies: Colin Bennett, Bruce Hobbs
IQ started the meeting in the absence of KS

2. Minutes of March meeting: Proposed: DW, Seconded: IQ
3. Matters arising.

Appointment of Council Communities Officer. IQ welcomed TG and invited him to outline his role.
TG explained that, in response to implementation of the Community Empowerment (Scotland) Act, Midlothian Council has assembled a communities team with liaison officers covering five areas. TG is responsible for the Roslin, Bilston, Penicuik and Howgate areas. The aim is to reduce inequalities, formalise neighbourhood planning, encourage greater digital engagement and to encourage communities to be more involved in planning for areas such as the NHS and policing. The liaison officers will also represent the main point of contact for other issues in which community councils may be involved.
KS continued formal chairing of the meeting
Local Plan. AF had attended the Midlothian Planning Committee meeting on 19th April and summarised his interpretation of proceedings. It appears that the Council does not intend to publish a revised version of the proposed plan taking into account representations. The intention will be to prepare a paper for the May Planning meeting which will indicate unresolved issues for submission to Scottish Ministers. AF noted that the representations to the Proposed Plan are still not available on the Council’s planning portal some ten months after the deadline for submission.

IQ expressed concern that it is unclear just what criteria the Reporter acting for Scottish Ministers will be using to judge submissions and the responses of the Council. There needs to be much clearer information on the process that is to be pursued. 
AF informed the meeting that the Federation of Community Councils is contacting the Council in an attempt to gain greater clarification. TG will also contact his colleagues
to ascertain, in particular, the basis on which the Reporter will base his/her judgement.
Traffic speeding measures
CS Lindsay reported that a number of speed checks have been carried out in the Howgate area. These resulted in 9 motorists being stopped and reported for speeding and 6 motorists being issued with warnings.

Cllr Rosie confirmed that it was still the intention to collect more comprehensive data on vehicle speeds through the village once the weather improves.

Glebe consultation
TG had circulated a summary of comments/suggestions received. These were discussed.
Cllr Rosie reported that a meeting has been arranged at the Glebe on April 28th between himself, Karen Bennett, Jo Cooke, Head Ranger, and TG.

IQ stressed that whatever is eventually implemented needs to be kept ‘low key’ to ensure that we do not encourage significant use by external parties.

Main Police Report
CS Lindsay summarised the incidents of note in the Penicuik and Howgate area during March. These included an attempt to break into the Howgate Restaurant in late March.
Community Police Officers will be carrying out a Rural Crime Initiative over April and May in order to reduce incidents of sheep worrying.

Police will also be carrying out a Door Step Crime Initiative. This will include Road Shows at Asda, Straiton, and Tesco at Hardengreen.

CS Lindsay also reported that they are considering holding community workshops during the summer. This could also include an opportunity for bike marking.

New constitution requirements
IQ and AF have looked at the requirements further and are working on a draft. There does not appear to be a need for radical change from the existing constitution but will need ‘add-ons’ such as a set of Standing Orders. TG will be able to assist in bringing the new constitution to fruition.
AGM – External Speaker
DW will contact Dave Sharp (Transport) to ask if he would be willing to be a speaker at the AGM in June.
 Standing Items
(a) Correspondence. 
Rosemary Marwick had contacted HCC to raise concerns over roadside litter and potholes on the road to Loanstone.
Both IQ and AF had recently observed litter being collected both down Pomathorn Road and on the Loanstone road.

It was agreed that the potholes have been bad but KS thought that some work had recently been carried out.

Cllr Rosie will investigate what work is being undertaken.

(b) Planning GY expressed concern over the new development at Roseview. Permission had been granted some years ago for this exceptionally large house to be built on the stable block that had been destroyed by fire.
(c) HCC Funds. The current balance is £586.59. This year’s grant is still to be received.
4. AOCB 
None

5. Date of next meeting: 19th May (DW and IQ unable to attend).
Action List
· Cllr Rosie will investigate what steps are being taken to fix potholes. He will also be meeting to discuss Glebe proposals (see above).
· AF and Ian Quigley will continue to draft the new Constitution requirements
· DW will approach Dave Sharp with an invitation to attend the AGM as a speaker.
· TG will investigate the methodology applied by Reporters in forming their judgements.
